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Covid-19 Delta outbreak and future hearing dates. We will continue to keep you updated as part of 
your consideration of attendance at future tūāpapa hearings. 
Tracking log item: n/a  

Wāhine Māori profiles 

A series of social media posts to commemorate 128 years of Women’s Suffrage in Aotearoa New 
Zealand launched on 14 September 2021. We will post a new profile each day until 
Friday 17 September 2021. They profile significant wāhine Māori who made valuable contributions 
to Suffrage and women in leadership. In alignment with Te Wiki o Te Reo Māori, these profiles were 
posted in English and Māori. Those wāhine toa being recognised are Mere Ruiha Hakaraia, Mere 
Te Tai Mangakāhia, Hēni Te Kiri Karamū/Hēni Pore (Jane Foley), Hera Stirling, Niniwa-I-Te-
rangi/Niniwa Heremaia, Rora Orbell, and Ākenehi Tōmoana. 
Tracking log item: n/a  

Te Wiki o Te Reo Māori 

On top of the social media posts, at midday on 14 September 2021 Manatū Wāhine staff took part 
in the world record attempt Reo Māori Moment initiated by Te Taura Whiri o Te Reo Māori. Staff 
gathered via Zoom within the office and from home under Alert Level 2 conditions to sing Purea Nei 
by Hirini Melbourne. Ministry staff have also participated in daily reo and tikanga Māori quizzes as a 
means to normalise and celebrate te reo Māori within their work space and daily lives, as well as 
educating themselves in a fun and safe way. 

 
Tracking log item: n/a   
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The contribution of all women and girls is valued 

 

 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 

 
Tracking log item: n/a  

All women and girls are financially secure and can fully participate and thrive 

Reopening of COVID-19 Community Fund 

On 8 September 2021 Cabinet agreed to reopen the Covid-19 Community Fund (the Fund). In our 
on 9 September 2021 briefing to you regarding the Fund (MW 21-22 0087), we indicated we would 
conduct a rapid operational review of the 2020 Fund once Cabinet had approved the 2021 Fund. We 
have reviewed our processes in light of the previous Fund in advance of applications opening on 
17 September 2021. Applications will close on 1 October 2021. We will advise you on our proposed 
assessment process and panel members before the application period closes. We intend to invite 
one panel member from last year’s process for consistency and one further panel member with 
experience and background in Pacific communities. The Secretary for Women will approach possible 
panel members in the coming week, to seek their agreement to participate. We intend to convene 
the panel in mid-October. 
Tracking log item: n/a  
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System leadership, impact, and reputation 

System leadership 

Long-term insights briefing (LTIB) 

Officials have been working alongside other LTIB working group members (Ministry of Education, 
Ministry of Social Development, Ministry for Business, Innovation and Employment) to develop 
papers for discussion at the Employment, Education and Training (EET) Deputy Chief Executives 
(DCEs) meeting on 17 September 2021. The papers provide a proposed Briefing outline in addition 
to several questions relating to the scope of the Briefing. The LTIB working group will continue to 
provide a series of short papers to EET DCEs for discussion, as the content of the Briefing is 
developed. This will enable EET DCEs to provide clear steers about the content during the drafting 
process. 

Summary of public consultation  

Consultation on the proposed Briefing topic was carried out over July-August 2021, noting that the 
Ministry joined the EET LTIB partnership in late August 2021. This included a publicly available 
online survey through which 155 people provided online submissions. There was strong interest and 
support for the subject of youth at risk of limited employment (95 per cent of online respondents said 
it was a worthwhile subject to investigate). Respondents also largely agreed with the proposed scope 
(62 percent of online respondents indicated they either agreed or partially agreed with the scope). 
Alternate scope suggestions tended to concern mental health, housing, physical health or wellbeing. 
There was also broad agreement with the proposed focus areas, making up 74 percent of online 
responses. Alternate focus areas that were proposed included mental health, neurodiversity, careers 
support in schools and study to work transitions. 

Next steps  

At this stage, key milestones for the development of the LTIB include:  

• September 2021 – outline LTIB agreed by EET DCEs, additional evidence and analysis 
commissioned  

• December 2021 – draft LTIB agreed by EET DCEs pending placeholders/further changes to 
be incorporated over the summer  

• Late January 2022 – draft LTIB agreed by EET CEs 

• February – March 2022 – public consultation on a draft LTIB 

• April–May 2022 – finalise LTIB 

• June 2022 – present LTIB to relevant Ministers. 
Tracking log item: n/a 
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